
CITY OF LY~JOOD 

ORDINANCE NO. 1287 

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 18.20 OF THE LYNNWOOD MUNICIPAL CODE AND THE 
COMPREHENSIVE PLAN AND AMENDING THE OFFICIAL MAP OF THE COMPREHENSIVE PLAN MAP 
FOR THE CITY AND ADOPTI:t-K; OFFICIAL MAPS AS ADDITIONS 'ID THE COMPREHENSIVE PLAN 
MAP FOR THE CITY OF LYN!M)()D. 

\'lHEREAS, after due notification, hearing and deliberation, the Planning 
Commission of the City of Lynnwood recommended Findings of Fact and 
Conclusions of Law in favor of the proposed. Comprehensive Plan change; and 

WHEREAS, the City Council of the City of Lynnwood deemed it necessary to hold 
an additional hearing on the proposed Comprehensive Plan change; and 

WHEREAS, after due notice, hearing and deliberation the City Council adopted 
Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law approving the proposed Comprehensive 
Plan change as being in the best interests of the City; 

K>W, THEREFORE, the City Council of the City of Lynnwood do ordain as follows: 

SECTION .1. That Chapter 18.20 of the Lynnwood Municipal Code and the official 
map of tl\e Comprehensive Plan of the City of Lynnwood and the Comprehensive 
Plan of the City of Lynnwood should be and the same are hereby amended as set 
forth in this ordinance. That insofar as the Comprehensive Plan map of the 
City of Lynnwood conflicts with the maps hereafter adopted by this ordinance 
the same should be and is hereby repealed. 

SECTION 2. That the official map of the Comprehensive Plan of the City of 
Lynnwood is hereby amended by addin:J a Scriber Creek Trail Corridor in areas 
throughout the City of Lynnwood as delineated upon that certain map attached 
hereto as "Exhibit . .A"*and by this reference incorporated herein arid the 
official Comprehensive Plan and the Comprehensive Plan map of the City of 
Lynnwood should be in the same are hereby amended in accordance with the 
proposed Scriber Creek Trail Corridor as set forth on said attached map. 

SECTION 3. Severability - If any section, subsection, sentence, clause, 
phrase or word of this ordinance should be held to be invalid or 
unconstitutional by a court of competent jurisdiction, such invalidity or 
unconstitutionality thereof shall not affect the validity or constitutionality 
of any other section, subsection, sentence, clause, phrase or word of this 
ordinance. . 

SECTION 4. This ordinance shall take effect five (5) days after its passage, 
approval and publication. 

*The reproduction of the map incorporated by this reference as Exhibit 11 A11 

would be meaningless to the general public. The full map is available at 
Lynnwood City Hall for review by anyone who desires to do so. ----------:~~ 
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PASSED this 27th day of September , 1982, and signed in --~----
authentication of its passage this 

ATI'EST: 

R. W. City Clerk 

APPROVED AS 'IO FORM: 

28th day of September , 1982. 

M. -{,,/HRDLICKA, Mayor 

Don t .~i,;:n.,: 'f ... ;j¥! 

.UII _City i,. b : •. : u.:ica 

Scriber Creek Trail Corridor Comprehensive Plan Amendment, 82-cP-l 

0522Z Published 10-2-82 
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